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Leeming RAF Community Primary School
‘We care, we respect, we do our best’

Minutes of Governing Body Meeting, 17.09.18
	Present:
	J Stewart
B Calvert

R Campbell

N Wiltshire

K Davies

Katrina Davies



	In Attendance:
	Y Scott

	Apologies:
	Phil Thompson
Phil Perry

Dan Askew


	18/52
	Receive Apologies for Absence

	Summary of Discussion
(including

questions and responses)
	All apologies submitted and consented by governing body. Clerk requested in accordance with TOR's that more clarity in the process of consenting to apologies be applied at each meeting to ensure compliant and transparent.  All governors reminded to send apologies to clerk or CofG in a timely manner.
Question 1 - Requested that a cover letter re all diary dates for FGBM be sent from CofG to all governors employers to assist in support of their role and attendance at meetings.

Action for CofG.


	Actions Arising / Resolutions 18/52

	Letter to be raised
All apologies will be discussed on a case by case basis and consent/non-consent will be recorded to each individual governor record.
	JS
JS/YS


	18/53
	Agree Minutes of Past Meeting and Consider Matters Arising

	Summary of Discussion
(including

questions and responses)
	18/45 Complete
18/46 Ongoing-regarding qualities looking for and to reach out to appropriate candidates. (JS/RC)
18/49 Outstanding JS and DA only digital copies of monitoring outstanding.
18/50 All 5 actions complete – see actions added


	Actions Arising / Resolutions 18/53

	Email all governors via old email route to confirm new route now live with immediate effect.
Outstanding copies of reports to be submitted with immediate effect.
	RC
JS/DA


	18/54
	Consider Meeting Focus

	Summary of Discussion
(including

questions and responses)
	A) Terms of reference. 
TOR’s proposed to be carried forward in current format with no change.

Agreed unanimously by all in attendance.
B) Election of Co-Vice Chair – Nomination P Perry – Proposed by K Davies, Seconded by N Wiltshire.  
Unanimous election of Mr P Perry by all present as Co-Vice.
C) Appointment of Link Governors.
List of roles attached with some movement from last year due to changes to governing body, also new information linking across to SIP key priority areas within each role. 

Agreed in principle by all present. 

D) Outline Governor Priorities for upcoming year.
Discussion was undertaken following PSR outcomes, reflections on last year, and consideration of KSA. Proposed priorities:
a. Maintaining consistency and effective governance in absence of Chair

b. Broadening monitoring activities and developing closer links with SIP

c. Tackling contextual challenges, including dynamic financial planning

Agreed – the above to form basis of Governor Action Plan

E) Agree Continuation of Pay Policy.
The new pay policy from NYCC doesn’t come out until October as they are still finalising with DfE, but it is proposed that agreement to continue with the current pay policy be adopted, with any future NYCC model being presented to governors as soon as received for consideration.

Agreed current pay policy with caveat that once received, the updated policy will be presented to governors at earliest convenience.

Question 1 – Can the monitoring form be tweaked for how monitoring feedback is submitted to include SIP Key Priorities relating to link role etc?
Yes, to action
Question 2 – Is the new diary matrix ready for link visits to start?

No, will be sent out within the month via CofG
Question 3 – Do we have a set proportion of the governing body being from an active  service background on the FGB? Should we?
No as it depends on which people volunteer and the availability of personnel offering their skills and expertise to be part of the body. We wouldn't want to narrow our ability to have the most qualified people in role.  We will complete the governor action plan and present to governing body as soon as possible, following the direction of aims set and discussed in item D above.  This will highlight our area of need regarding skill set and then we can progress to fill vacancies.




	Actions Arising / Resolutions 18/54

	Inform P Perry of successful appointment to Co-Vice Chair
Add K Davies as staff link re Behaviour, Welfare and SMSC

Review monitoring format and forward out new template to all governors.

Diary matrix for Link visits to be updated and published
	JS
RC

RC/YS
RC/YS


	18/55
	Receive Head Teachers Report

	Summary of Discussion
(including

questions and responses)
	Received Updated report with SATs outcomes.
· Pupil premium and sports premium scrutinised in early meeting with presentation already delivered.
· Statutory data for pupils with pupil premium – excellent – on basis of statistical evidence we have, pupil premium spend is appropriate and meeting targets.
Our attendance last year was 96.4% slightly above national average at 96%.  Believe when all service context removed from this stat it will be higher.

Data Report;

EYFS and KS1 previously considered.  Our KS2 results are incredibly pleasing; the results are significantly improved on last year, with a 3-year improving trend.  This year the cohort have many additional needs and therefore governors need to be aware of this, with the likely impact on data.
See ‘Data Report for Governors’ for full details.
Finance update is that since the last report August monitoring re the finance variance to budget was an expected carry forward of £59,000, we are now projecting a £89,000 carry forward.
Questions to head regarding head teacher report;

Question 1 – Has teacher improvement plan been successful?
Progress has been made against all objectives

Question 2 - Does the policy we have in place give the tools and help required to support any such need in the future or are there changes needed?

Yes, it does support the need, at times the process is time consuming however it achieves its goal and the policy is fit for purpose to protect all involved.

Question 3 – Has maternity cover been considered and put into place for the upcoming need?

It is in process to be set according to the class requirements, which we are observing - this being the start of the new academic year. The final operational decision will be made to fit the children's needs and the budgetary constraints. The preferred option would always be to cover the period of leave with a full-time teacher to give stability and continuity to the class. However due diligence requires all options to be considered, this will be further discussed with the bursar to ensure the best overall strategy is put in place before December 2018. Models for the proposed approach will be forwarded to CofG.
Question 4 – Where do we sit re H&S issues playground, mulch problems and oil tank that were still ongoing at end of last academic year?

New oil tank with fire proof cladding installed.

Mulch entirely stripped and re-laid.

Playground re-surfaced.

All completed with no cost to school and completed during summer holidays via caretaker access to prevent further H&S issues whilst children in school.  Governors pass thanks to the school caretaker, L Molland who worked tirelessly over the holidays, with numerous call outs and extended hours to ensure all contractors had access and that the site was safe for children returning, and to Mrs. Scott for administration of projects. 
Question 5 – Are we making sure policy is robust enough to assist the head teacher/school regarding exclusion? How is this managed?
The behaviour policy is in place and allows for the school to exclude as required within specific parameters for all children. Where we support children with SEMH and other such needs monitoring is diligent in how we would apply exclusion to ultimately keep children and staff safe.
Multiple exclusions in general are not a feature for individual children, as these would normally indicate that the exclusion is not effective. However, specific circumstances dictate approach. We would always look at any other options that could more effectively keep the child in school if initially exclusion had not altered behaviour.  We individually assess on a case by case basis what may be needed to increase the level of support to keep any pupil educated within our school.
Question 6 – When specific lines are crossed we have to ensure a safe place to work and a safe place for children. If exclusions are the only way to achieve this, are they used?

I agree yes, staff and pupil safety is paramount within school.

Question – 7 Can you assure us that CP is being dealt with in line with policy and appropriately per case?
We are escalating as required and is probable that the change in numbers seen is via an increase in cases rather than an increase in reporting. We have received external investigation data and multi-agency working has been relevant and implemented within school. 
Considering the impact of cases school now has a new online system to manage, record and assist in reporting concerns within school from all levels. With all CP in one place (with different access rights) for all staff it allows a bigger picture to develop from lower level issues that can be monitored to recording and making accessible ‘on the ground evidence’ in real time. DSL are aware of the need to support the emotional well-being and care for the individuals; vulnerable pupils are highlighted weekly at every staff meeting. Once CPOMS is fully mapped out, I will present to governors re impact.
Question 8 – Where is the support for the DSL/Deputy DSL and team regarding their emotional wellbeing?

We support each other via DSL and deputy DSL and we try to be very strategic in how we hold the cases, the latest recommendation is if you are in an active case regarding a child, it is advantageous to hold the CP case yourself. Working from home (scheduled amount of days per term for SLT) allows us to focus and take the time to cover our need and have an emotional break to allow for work to be continued without pressure and distraction.  Contact via CofG weekly meeting allows ability to be able to know there is a route for further support as and if required. Also, via NYCC confidential online ‘Health Assured’ system; this offers help if required which is provided via the buyback service for whole school staff use.
The governing body are pleased that there have been no reports of bullying/racist incidents within the last term, requesting this be recorded. Of note CPOMS enables us to manage any such issues.

Question 9 –What are the issues with writing?

Hard to plug specific gaps as it is such a broader teacher assessment area unlike maths for example where you can target in on specific areas that children are finding difficult. This makes it more difficult to address mobility issues. Writing is a much more diverse area making pinpointing areas for improvement difficult to see. This makes it is harder to close the gaps and the goal posts change continually, feel it may be a historic issue within school, it is in the new SIP as KP3 and it is a topic we are continually trying to improve. 

	Actions Arising / Resolutions 18/55

	Model re maternity cover will be presented to CofG and governors asap via email
	RC


	18/56
	Receive Monitoring Reports

	Summary of Discussion
(including

questions and responses)
	No questions tabled, received with thanks


	Actions Arising / Resolutions

	N/A
	


	18/57
	Discuss AOB

	Summary of Discussion
(including

questions and responses)
	a) Confirmed FOS Account closed with a balance of £1235.73, ring fenced within main school account until further guidance from governing body.
Please just ring fence £500 as per last FGBM 
b) Email addresses all added for governors (GDPR compliant)
c)Community capital, CofG will be taking this initiative forward re support from station in regard to more of a community partnership. Projects and areas for discussion for example school field drainage, transport, welfare and such ongoing issues that arise within school that should sit within community contact on station.
d)School photographer – please attend if can 21st September, 0830-1200
e) Received item re new LA governor being proposed (C Ditch) today - will send out what is appropriate to allow for Mr Ditch to be invited to next meeting to vote appropriately.

f) Head teacher informs EYFS wooden area condemned, due to equipment no longer safe for use. This is just to inform governors that it will be removed as soon as possible, with project progressing with NYCC re replacement. Also, sensory garden H&S issues need addressing despite replacement of mulch surface, wooden blocks now rotting. FGBM suggests a small number of governors to discuss and look at projects - to have a smaller focus group to extend outside the governors - that can liaise with school re requirements and approach outside agencies for possible funding and support.

	Actions Arising / Resolutions 18/57

	Inform Bursar re ring fence to be just £500
Station Welfare Committee to approach
	AC
JS


	18/58 
	Confirm Date of Next Meeting

	Summary of Discussion
(including

questions and responses)
	01.10.18 at 1230


	Actions Arising / Resolutions

	N/A
	


